
From the President  

       Dear friends,  
 

     We are about to welcome a new calendar year and our THIS membership year is at the half - 
way mark ï a good time to celebrate some of our achievements as we continue our tradition of 
welcoming newly posted diplomats and their families, helping them feel more ñat homeò here in 
Washington.  

     Our new office space has worked out to be a pleasant and productive space for our staff as   
well as a more accessible location for our volunteers and diplomat visitors.  We continue to have 
the use of Meridian meeting and entertainment spaces.  

     Our beloved Mort Caplin notified us of his intention to step down as Advisory Board Chair 
after nearly 40 years of exceptional service.  Iôm very pleased to tell you that Larry Dunham, a 
long-time member of the THIS Advisory Board, accepted my invitation to be our new Chair.  
Prior to his retirement, Larry was Assistant Chief of Protocol at the State Department for 16 
years.  I have  already enjoyed working with him.  Weôre very lucky to have made a smooth 
transition between two such extraordinary leaders.  

     More good news:  Capricia Marshall, who retired this summer from her position as Chief of  
Protocol, has accepted my invitation to join the Advisory Board.  She has been a long-time           
supporter of THIS and will be a great asset to us.  

     Our collaborations with Johns Hopkins Medicine International and the Diplomatic             
Connections magazine continue.  So far this year, we have partnered with Hopkins in two 
events, the latest of which was a very successful evening reception called ñAsk the Doctorò in 
which five Hopkins physicians moved from table to table to answer questions about their         
specialties.  Our friends at Diplomatic Connections generously provided us exhibit space at           
their recent Diplomatic Appreciation reception at the Fairmount Hotel, allowing us to meet (and 
recruit) diplomats who had not previously connected with us.  

     Madge Palumbo (our new COO) and I have been working together to identity possible         
cost-cutting measures that will allow us to stretch our funds further in our continuing service    
to diplomats and promotion of Citizen Diplomacy.  In addition to our efforts to seek  corporate 
and foundation support, we have launched an innovative program under Madgeôs leadership 
called ñHigh Hopes.ò  Please see the article on page 2.  Attendance at these events is also  open 
to non-volunteers, so this is also a way to raise our visibility in the community -at-large.  We are 
ñhopefulò that these small efforts will bring a substantial total.  Please join us in this effort.  Let 
us know if you have any questions. 

     We are also participating in the Amazon Smile program with the conviction that every little 
bit helps.  Amazon will rebate a small percentage of the purchase price to THIS when people 
select THIS when making a purchase.   Again, see page 2 for the article, please.  

     So, we have a good sense of momentum as we go forward.  We feel a deep sense of           
satisfaction in our work and are constantly buoyed by the appreciation expressed by our            
diplomats.  We know we are making a positive difference in their time here in America.   

     With thanks to all of you for your consistently warm -hearted devotion to our mission, hereôs 
to another great year for THIS and for all of you!  
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THIS News  

     THIS HIGH HOPES  - FUN/FUND RAISER EVENTS  

  
     Find a teammate and plan a Mini Fundraiser for THIS!  Instead of focusing on one large fundraising     
event this year, a series of smaller events  is in the planning stage.  
 

     The HIGH HOPE is that a team of two volunteers would organize, advertise, and 
present an event/program for friends, neighbors, and others yielding a minimum   
donation to THIS of $ 500.00.  Twenty -five teams could make a total of $ 12,500.00.  
Fifty teams could make $ 25,000.00.  
  
     Teams are already in place for a óMusic Talent Showô (Larry & Yoko), óBeading 
Lessonsô (Madge & Olivia), óMystery Dinnerô (Joan & Deborah ) and óThe Gold and  
Silver Diggersô (Nicolette & all members) collecting broken jewelry, incomplete pairs, 
e.g., one earing or one cufflink.   
 

     Other ideas to consider are: bridge tournaments, gourmet dinners, mini tours, 
Virginia wine tasting trip, and cooking demonstrations or lessons.                       
Let your imagination be you guide.  
  
     Please call: 
Olivia Brown ( 202 966 3238)) for registration and scheduling and  
Madge Palumbo ( 703 521 4089) for ideas and questions . 
  
     The THIS office will not  be coordinating any HIGH HOPES projects. 

     Amazon Smile  
 

     Dear Members: 
 

     Amazon has special programs which help nonprofits fundraise.  THIS is now registered with              
AmazonSmile .  By participating in the AmazonSmile program, Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of      
eligible AmazonSmile purchases to THIS.  The money will be deposited directly into the THIS bank account. 
Please encourage your family and friends to participate in this program. 

Please use this link for instructions: 

http://thisfordiplomats.org/media/newsletters/AmazonSmile_overview.pdf  

Then please click this link which will take you directly to AmazonSmile: 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/52 -0744671  

Thanks so much! 

 

Nicolette Regis  

Executive Administrator 

nregis@meridian.org 

http://thisfordiplomats.org/media/newsletters/AmazonSmile_overview.pdf
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/52-0744671
mailto:nregis@meridian.org
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THIS News  

     On October 30, 2013 after over 40 years as Chair of the THIS Advisory Board, the Honorable Mortimer 
Caplin stepped down.    

Dear Mort, 

     This is a letter I wish I didnôt have to write!  I console myself because THIS 

for Diplomats can never truly say ñgoodbyeò to you. 

     I have so enjoyed getting to know you better through the unique circum-

stances reflected in the relationship between a President and the Chair of the 

Advisory Board.  I shall always be grateful for the sound advice, support and 

encouragement you provided to me as we worked together to go forward in   

an unusually challenging time for THIS.   

     My thanks is not only for your help to me, but for all your years of service to 

THIS.  Your leadership has strengthened our sense of purpose and helped us to 

carry out our role as Citizen Diplomats.  We have represented the United States 

to the diplomats and their families in ways that have created lasting memories 

of friendship and hospitality.   

We treasure you, Mort, and wish you a retirement that fulfills all your hopes.  

With love, 

 

Phyllis Kaplan, Ph.D.                                                

President, 2012 - 2014                                                                                                                                                                      
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THIS  News  

THIS Thanks Our Generous Donors!  
We could not continue our 52 -year mission without you!  

 

This list reflects donations made to THIS between September 30, 2013 and December 15.                                              

Donations made after December 15, 2013 will be recognized in future postings. 

Embassy Row Society  

Promontory Financial Group  

    Ludwig Family Foundation     

For a complete list of donors for the 2013/2014 program year please go to our website 

at THISforDiplomats.org and click on ñSupport THISò.  Thank you! 

     Follow THIS on Twitter and ñLikeò Us on Facebook! 
     Twitter and Facebook users: Make sure you never miss THIS news or photo updates by following us on 
our new social media outlets.  Simply go to our website, www.THISforDiplomats.org, and click on the Twitter 
and Facebook icons at the bottom.  When you are routed to our Facebook page, be sure to click the ñLikeò 
button next to our name.   We look forward to sharing more information with you!  

http://www.thisfordipomats.org/
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THIS Programs and Services  

     Japanese Cultural Exchange  

     On November 7, members of the Japanese Cultural group enjoyed 
a very special VIP tour of the Kennedy Center.      

     European Influence on American Architecture  

     On November 19, John Vorhes, architectural designer and amateur historian, made 
an interesting presentation on the European influences of American architecture.      
In a 2 -hour time span, participants traversed architectural history from the year 1500 
to the present.  Using over 250 color images,  Mr. Vorhes made it easy to understand 
all the different influences that shaped our country.   

Mr. John Vorhes and 
THIS AGHD Committee 
Chair Beth Barnett. 
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     Does Technology Yield Prosperity in the Future?   

     On November 14, the Initiatives Committee presented an excellent      
program featuring Dr. William Raduchel, who spoke about the subject:      
Does Technology Yield Prosperity in the Future?   

     Dr. Raduchel is a strategic advisor to and consults with cutting edge  
technology companies such as AOL Time Warner, Sun Microsystems where 
he was chief strategy officer, Xerox and McGraw-Hill where he held senior 
executive roles.  He taught corporate strategy at Georgetown and Economics 
at Harvard, where his students included Lawrence Summers and Ben  
Bernanke.  He is a member of the Conference of Business Economists and 
served on the Board of the National Academy of Sciences.   

     Holocaust Museum Visit  

     On November 12, several diplomats joined THIS volunteers                                                                               
for an insiderôs tour of the United States Holocaust Museum and                                                               
a most informative and enlightening exploration of this period in                                                                    
the worldôs history.   

     A Coffee with Ambassador Capricia Marshall  
 

     On Wednesday, December 11, attendees enjoyed a visit with Ambassador Capricia Marshall, recent Chief 
of Protocol of the United States, at the beautiful Meridian House.  Ambassador Marshall told about her          
experiences representing the United States and her insights in building international relationships.  
      

     Among other positions, Ambassador Marshall served as Special As-
sistant to Hillary Rodham Clinton when she was First Lady, and at age 
32 was appointed Deputy Assistant to President William Clinton and 
White House Social Secretary.  She also served as Senior Advisor to  
the Hillary Clinton 2008 presidential campaign.  
      

     Born in Cleveland, Ohio to a Mexican mother and a Croatian father, 
she was raised in a multicultural community.  Ambassador Marshall 
credits her childhood as preparing her for the world of diplomacy.  


